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THE THIRD SUNDAY OF ADVENT              www.holyghostparish.org                    DECEMBER 13, 2020  

A Prayer For Our Church 

Heavenly Father, in every age, 
you have been our refuge. 
Yet again and still, we stand before you 
asking for your protection on your Holy Church. 
We place our Church in your hands, 
for without you we can do nothing. 
May Jesus, our High Priest and true compass, 
continue to lead her in every thought and action 
to be an instrument of justice, 
a source of consolation, a sacrament of unity,  
and a manifestation of your faithful covenant.  
For the victims of abuse and their families, 
pour out your healing and your peace. 
For the leaders of your Church, 
pour out your Spirit to guide them and  
inspire their decisions.  
For those who have followed your call to serve you and your 
people in holiness, sustain them by your grace. 
For all the faithful who are searching for answers, embrace them 
with your love, restore their trust, console them with your clear 
Gospel message, and  renew them with your sacraments. 
We ask this in the name of your Son and our Brother, and 
through the Holy Spirit, who lives and reigns with you forever 
and ever.                                                                                   
Amen. 

ACT OF SPIRITUAL COMMUNION                                                       
My Jesus,  
I believe that You are present in the Most Holy Sacrament.  
I love You above all things,  
and I desire to receive You into my soul.  
Since I cannot at this moment receive You sacramentally,  
come at least spiritually into my heart.  
I embrace You as if You were already there  
and unite myself wholly to You.  
Never permit me to be separated from You. Amen. 

Entrance Song:                                                                 

Come, Holy Ghost 

Come, Holy Ghost, Creator blest,                                                                            
And in our hearts take up Thy rest; 
Come with thy grace and heav'nly aid                                                                         
to fill our hearts which thou hast made, 
To fill our hearts which Thou has made. 
 
O Comforter, to thee we cry,                                                                                          
Thou heav'nly gift of God most high; 
Thou fount of life, and fire of love,                                                                           
And sweet anointing from above, 
And sweet anointing from above. 

 
Text: Veni Creator Spiritus; attr. to Rabanus Marcus, 775-856.  
Tune: LAMBILLOTTE, LM; Louis Lambillotte, SJ 1796-1855,  
harm. by Richard Proulx, 1937-2010, (c) 1986 GIA Publications, Inc. 

Recessional Song: Christ Be Our Light                                                             

Longing for light, we wait in darkness  
Longing for truth, we turn to You. 
Make us Your own, Your holy people 
Light for the world to see. 
                                                                                                
Refrain: Christ, be our light! 
Shine in our hearts. 
Shine through the darkness. 
Christ, be our light! 
Shine in Your church gathered today. 

                                                                                          
Text and music, Bernadette Farrell c. 1993,2000,                               
Published by OCP 

CHURCH IS OPEN!                                                          
PLEASE SIGN UP FOR MASS AT:                              

holyghostparish.org 

OR BY CALLING FRANNIE AT: 630-766-4508 



Saturday, December 12 

4:00 PM 

Rita Kusenko 

The Parishioners                            
of Holy Ghost, 

living and deceased.                             
 

Sunday, December 13 

8:00 AM 

The Kmiecik and                         
The Klich Families 

                                                                 
10:30 AM  

 
Owen R. Bolger 

                                                                  

Monday, December 14 

Lyle, Helen & Susan                   
Linnerud 

 
Tuesday, December 15 

Edward T. Gisburne 
 
                                            

Wednesday, December 16 

The Michele Rotondi                   
Family 

 
 

Thursday, December  17 

Desmond Francis and                
Diane Walsh & Family 

 
 

Our Sanctuary Lamp                                           

Our sanctuary lamp is a 7-day candle that is always lit above the 
tabernacle. If you would like to contribute $20 to the cost of the 
weekly candle we will include an acknowledgement in the bulletin. 
You are also welcome to make the donation in memory of a loved 
one. You may mail your request with your contribution to: 
Holy Ghost Church at  254 N Wood Dale Road, Wood Dale 
IL 60191. Names will be printed in the bulletin in the   
order in which they are received.    

Food for the Banquet                                                           

A beautiful way to honor your loved ones, living or deceased,             
is through providing Food for the Banquet. You may mail your 
request with your $50 contribution to Holy Ghost Church at                
254 N Wood Dale Road, Wood Dale IL 60191.                                  

 

 

 

Please include your choice of date from the list below.                                                                      
The following dates are open for donations:                                     

January 2/3, 9/10, 16/17, 23/24 
February 6/7, 13/14, 20/21, 27/28 

To view Father Johnôs Sunday Mass 
visit: www.holyghostparish.org 

A link will also be provided by email.                                                            
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LET US PRAY FOR THE SICK OF OUR PARISH 

Thomas A. Bacci         
 
Cara Bartucci 
 
Cecile Cigler 
                                                      
John Condeles 
 
James Cumo 
 
John Cunningham 
 
Philip Giancola 
 
Jenny Kilmer 
 
Clara Landini 
 
Marlene Leonardi 
 
Helen Mavrakis 
 
Nick Mavrakis 
 
Maria Mavrakis 
 

Tommy McTighe 
 
Wendell Meyer 
 
Laverne Peterson 
 
Joel Rivera 
 
John Rossi 
 
Courtney Serafine 
 
Wanda Slupik 
                                                     
Sandy Sobieski 
 
Joyce Swearingen 
 
Jackie Vanjoske 
 
Carol Williams 
 
Jim Wright 
 
Joe Yello 

Please Be Kind and Merciful to those in need. A mailing has been 
sent to all parishioners who have not yet made a gift to the              
Catholic Ministries Annual Appeal (CMAA). Please prayerfully                
consider supporting the CMAA, if your means allow. The CMAA 
helps our parish and the Diocese of Joliet to provide vital                 
ministries, programs and services to support our friends and 
neighbors in need, especially during these unprecedented times.                                                              
Our parish goal is $57,500 and to date we have received 
$56,263. Thank you for your support! 

We truly appreciate your continued support of your donations 
through our website, the app, and through the U.S. mail.                       

God Bless You! 
Contributions may also be dropped off at                                  
the parish office between 8 AM and noon                              

Monday through Friday. 

From The Lasica Family  

In Memory of Diana S. Mendez  

                                 
"Wishing our parish family  

a Blessed Christmas  

and a New Year  

of health and peace."  

 

Deacon Dino and Raffaella   



AIR FORCE: 

LT COL Anthony Calabrese 

LT COL Patty Calabrese 

MAJ Mary Dones  

1st LT Joseph Piscopo 

2nd LT Joshua Jalowiec  

SSGT Robert W. Dones 

SSGT Timothy Latvis 

ARMY: 

COL Jeffrey K. Klotz 

LTC Robert Bowen 

LTC Grace Gallagher 

CWO4 Anderson Mann 

PVT Steven Badgley 

PVT Ian Schauchuk 

COAST GUARD: 

CPO Dale Janetka 

MARINE CORPS: 

CAPT Edward W. Miller 

LCPL David Lozeau 

PFC Charlie Golowacz 

PVT Cameron Andresen 

PVT John Rowley 

PVT Billy Termine 

Peter Bush 

NAVY:  

CAPT Thomas Zwolfer 

LT Nicholas Lucania 

ENS Matthew Starsiak 

Ryan James Ruizol 

Pray for Our Military 
Lord, hold our troops in your loving hands.                                          

Protect them as they protect us.                                                         
Bless them and their families for the selfless acts                                             
they perform for us in our time of need.  Amen. 

 

2020 2021 SUNDAY MISSAL  

If you would like to purchase a               

Sunday Missal for $5, please                     

contact the parish office by phone           

at 630-860-2975 or by email at: 

joni@holyghostparish.org  

You may bring the missal to Mass 

with you to follow along with the 

readings or use it at home while              

you are watching Mass.  

Please provide your name, your contact information and 

the number of missals requested. When the missals have 

been packaged, you will be contacted with pick up                                        

information.  

IN CAR SERVICE                   
OPTION 

We are so blessed that our 
Masses have been full to             
capacity in recent weeks.             
In response to this, we have     
instituted an In-Car Service option. This is how it works... 

Parishioners may listen to Mass in their car, in the south 
parking lot, on 99.1 FM radio. When Mass is dismissed, 
continue listening and Father will invite you to safely come 
in to receive Communion. Upon entering the church, give 
your name to check-in, temperatures will be taken, hand 
sanitation is required and masks must be worn at all times 
except when taking Communion. You will be directed to 
proceed into church, receive Communion and then exit the 
church directly after receiving. 

If you are simply more comfortable with attending 
Mass in your car, please use this option.                          
Please register for the IN CAR SERVICE at:                             

holyghostparish.org                                                             
or by calling Fran at 630-766-4508 

Needed: Devout Catholic PreK-12 Substitute Teachers 
 
During these challenging COVID days, each Catholic school 
in the Diocese of Joliet is successfully implementing face-to
-face instruction that honors the health and safety 
measures outlined in its School Reopening Plan.                  
As a result, several Catholic educators are needed to serve 
as substitute teachers at the Pre-School ï Grade 12 levels. 
The substitute teacher candidate must love children and 
hold either a current Illinois Professional Educator License 
(PEL) or an Illinois Substitute License. Please complete an 
online application by clicking on the link below. 
https://www.applitrack.com/dioceseofjoliet/
onlineapp/ 
No degree in education? No problem! 
If you are called to this ministry, a degree in education is 
not a prerequisite for becoming a licensed substitute teach-
er. An individual who holds a BA in any discipline is eligible 
to apply for an Illinois Substitute License through the seam-
less process of transcript evaluation. For further infor-
mation about obtaining a teaching license in this manner, 
contact Karen Udell, CSO Assistant Superintendent of  
Leadership and Personnel, at 815-221-6123. 

mailto:joni@holyghostparish.org
https://www.applitrack.com/dioceseofjoliet/onlineapp/
https://www.applitrack.com/dioceseofjoliet/onlineapp/


COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN  

The Holy Ghost Council of Catholic Women would like to thank the parishioners of  
our parish for the fantastic response to our Service Project of Boxes of Joy 2020.  

 

We would normally conduct a drive to collect small toy items that could fit in a              
shoebox size box. Then we would hold a night to assemble those boxes which would 
then be sent to Cross Catholic in Florida to be distributed to the children of Haiti,                  
Dominican Republic, Guatemala, El Salvador, and the Dominican Republic.                              
In 2019 we assembled 90 Boxes.  

 

This year, because of the COVID-19 pandemic, we were unable to conduct our drive. 
Instead we chose to do contactless Boxes through online donations to Cross Catholic 
or by submitting checks or donating through WeShare to the Holy Ghost CCW.  

 

Thanks to our fantastically generous parishioners, we collected enough money to            
donate 70 Boxes. Those, plus the 21 directly donated online at Cross Catholic,           
brings our 2020 total to 91 Boxes of Joy!!!  

 

Thank you to all who contributed towards the Boxes of Joy that will make a child 
smile this Christmas! Those precious children will receive a sign of Godôs                             
unconditional love and spark the joy every child should experience at Christmas.  

2020 

God Bless You! 

 



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS  

SUPPLIES NEEDED FOR SERVICE OPPORTUNITY 

Our Junior High students are needing service hours and with COVID, those opportunities are limited. We are planning to 
offer them a service event in January and need supplies.  Please consider donating Blessing Bag supplies.  These bags 
will be given to the homeless. We are looking for new adult socks, knit hats, gloves, tooth brush, tooth paste, small                     
bottles of hand sanitizer, personal packs of tissues, masks, $5 gift cards to McDonalds, Burger King,                                       
cards of encouragement, etc.   

Donations can be dropped off at the Religious Formation Office (door #20) or inside the main office.               

Many thanks in advance for helping our young people serve those with so much less than we have. 

If you have any questions, please call Sr. Susan at 630-766-4509 or Susan Tutaj at 630-860-3691. 

Please join us for our Advent Prayer Service in the way of Taiz®                                                                           
at Holy Ghost at 7 PM on Tuesdays December 15th and 22nd.  

In this reflective season of Advent, as we face the work and hectic activities of our 
busy lives during the holiday season, come. Spend some quiet time and enter into 
the contemplative rhythm of this hour of prayer.  

Experience Godôs word proclaimed in song and prayer, quiet reflection,                    
and in hearing the simple and beautiful chants and responses of the                     
Taiz® Ecumenical Community in France.  

This prayer centers our spirits by providing a space to be still, tune into the             
divine, and pray for our world. 

Please register at: holyghostparish.org or by calling Fran at 630-766-4508. 

Knights of Columbus Vocations Support Program 

The Knights of Columbus has always worked hard to encourage young men and women                                              
to consider Godôs call to service in the priesthood or religious life. 

Support money is needed by seminarians and those in religious formation for tuition, books, car insurance,                                
car maintenance, travel during vacations, emergency expenditures and other living expenses. 

We are asking you to help us to support Seminarians Aaron Minix and Gregory Alberts by buying raffle tickets. 
    $1.00 per raffle ticket, $15 for a book of 15 tickets 

 
Please contact Frank Rice for tickets at 630-422-7045. 

There are 20 CASH PRIZES TOTALING $20,000 
                                                                      1st PRIZE $10,000 

2nd PRIZE $2,500 
4 PRIZES OF $1,000 
4 PRIZES OF $500 
5 PRIZES OF $200 
5 PRIZES OF $100 

 
Because of the pandemic, we ask you to: fill in each stub by using a return address label, if possible. 

Please write in 10325 for Council number on each stub. 
 Detach and retain the tickets. 

 

Leave stubs with the cover attached and a check made out to Knights of Columbus                                              
in the collection box in the foyer of Holy Ghost Church or mail to                                                           

Holy Ghost Church K of C, 254 N. Wood Dale Road, Wood Dale, IL 60191 

We must receive them by December 31 to submit them in time for the drawing on January 16. 



SCRIP: The last day to order for Christmas delivery is Sunday, December 14.                                 
                                                                                                                                                                               
Since we are unable to congregate in the narthex, we will accept drop off orders, along with payment, in a box 
located on the Welcome Center on Saturdays and Sundays before and after Mass, and in the entryway weekdays 
during office hours (Monday through Thursday 8:00 AM ï 1:00 PM).   
Orders must be prepared beforehand and ready to drop in the box. Scrip forms can be found on the parish              
website: http://www.holyghostparish.org/scrip.   
 
Did you know you can order and pay online at www.shopwithscrip.com?  
 
The website recently started accepting credit cards for even easier ordering! There are many options for e-gift 
cards, or you can order physical cards to have delivered with the next program order.   
Physical and online orders received by Sunday at noon will be available for pickup in the church office on the  
following Thursday between the hours of 11 AM and 1 PM. If you are unable to make it to the scheduled pickup 
time, arrangements may be made by contacting Carolyn Niehoff at: carolyn@holyghostparish.org.  

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR ADULTS 

The community of Holy Ghost would like to invite adults who are interested in coming into full       
communion with the Catholic Church to join us for RCIA.  This process is open to Baptized Catholics 
who for whatever reason never celebrated their First Holy Eucharist or Confirmation; adults who were 
never Baptized who desire to become full member of our community or those who are coming from 
another Christian tradition and wish to become Catholic. 

RCIA calls each individual to seek a deeper relationship with Jesus Christ in the Catholic Church.                     
If you are interested in joining our group or have questions, please call Sr. Susan at 630-766-4509 or 
Susan Tutaj at 630-860-3691.  Please leave a message and we will return your call. Our current idea 
is to meet on Sundays after the 10:30am Mass beginning in January but if that time does not work for 
the group, we can revisit that. We look forward to journeying with you!! 

                                                                                                                             

We invite the parish to join us in praying for the candidates  
                       that are discerning if this is the time to make decisions about their faith. 

This year CORE (Holy Ghostôs Christian Outreach Effort) has a greater               
number of people reaching out for help than ever before. 

May we ask for your assistance in making a difference for so many this              
holiday season, please? 

Through your generosity, CORE provides food baskets for families in need.                                                   
We cannot meet this urgent need without your continued support. 

Please prayerfully consider                 
making a donation to CORE           
today. 

You may do so through the SCRIP program, through WeShare 
on the parish website under CORE, or by mailing in or     
dropping off your CORE donation. 

 
 

May God bless you as you have blessed others. 

http://www.holyghostparish.org/scrip
http://www.shopwithscrip.com
carolyn@holyghostparish.org



